## **Dave & Kathy Cook**

Church Planters in Manitoba, Canada

Sending Church: Parkwood Baptist Church – Houston, Texas

Cell Phone: 701-213-2146 | Address: PO Box 304, Walhalla, ND 58282

**May – June 2025** 

Dear Supporters and Prayer Partners:

Isaiah 55: 8-9, tells us that God has our path already mapped out for us and sometimes we don't understand what direction He is taking us in, but we know to trust Him each day with each circumstance. As this year began, we had meetings set up and plans for visiting many of our supporters and their works along with several new ones. BUT, God had other plans for us, and we know to trust Him in each step He takes us in. We did make it to Canada for two weeks and was able to visit with two churches. So thankful for that opportunity. We could not stay long because just before we went, Kathy was told she needed hip replacement surgery as soon as possible. We knew it was coming but thought it would be further down the road. God had other plans for us, and we know to trust Him as He leads.

She had surgery the end of May, and everything went fine. Had two weeks of home physical therapy and now outpatient physical therapy for eight weeks. This is her third surgery on her right leg, so they are taking it slow, but she has met all their expectation and progress. Because of this, we had to cancel several meetings, but God allowed me to fill in for several pastors because of sickness or vacations. So very thankful for His watch care over us in all areas of our life.

My stepfather passed away, and I was privileged to preach his funeral. Our third daughter and her husband were in a major car wreck, and she had to have a plate put into her chest. She is doing fine, and we praise the Lord for His protection.

Continue to pray for us as we are trusting to get back on the road in August. Thank you for all our prayers and phone calls. We thank the Lord for each of you and appreciate your support.